
Item 7a 

General Manager’s Meeting Summary – Apr 2018 
 
 
4/2: SAFCA Agency Staff meeting. I attended this meeting to coordinate on local flood 
control topics. Items of discussion included the Magpie Creek floodplain, Regional 
Water Quality Control Board meetings on human camp pollution in the waterways, City 
protocols for homeless camp clean-up, and an active erosion site in RD 1000. 
 
4/13: American River Flood Control District Board of Trustees meeting. The Board 
met in regular session. The agendized items included the FY 2016-17 Audit and an 
OMRR&R Agreement with SAFCA for the North Sacramento Streams project. 
 
4/16: SAFCA Agency Staff meeting. I attended this meeting to coordinate on local 
flood control topics. Items of discussion included the Water Quality Control Board 
stakeholder meeting on human camp pollution in the waterways, status of the 
Sacramento River Bank Protection Project, and LMA costs for homeless camp clean-up. 
 
4/17: Lower American River Bank Protection Working Group. I attended this 
working group to continue discussions on the potential for bank and levee erosion along 
the Lower American River. The group heard briefings on a new digital terrain model of 
the Lower American River and plan formulation from the Technical and Resource 
Advisor Committee. 
 
4/18: Review of High Hazard Encroachments. Superintendent Kawamura and I met 
with Pro Mitra from MBK Engineers to inspect specific sites requiring additional 
maintenance actions to comply with levee accreditation. Mr. Mitra was pleased to see all 
of the sites on the list have been corrected. 
 
4/24: ARFCD 2018 Election Candidate Informational meeting. I met with candidate 
Rachelanne Vander Werf to answer her questions on the District and the role and 
activities of the General Manager. 
 
4/25: CA Central Valley Flood Protection Board Coordination Committee meeting. 
I attended this meeting to hear a discussion on levee OMRR&R. Representatives from 
the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers and the Central Valley Flood Control Association 
(Scott Shapiro) briefed the group. The group also heard a briefing on Emergency 
Evacuation Planning from regional emergency managers. 
 
4/30: SAFCA Agency Staff meeting. I attended this meeting to coordinate on local 
flood control topics. Items of discussion included the Panhandle Annex and 
maintenance costs associated with flood relief wells. 
 


